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Summer Term 2020
(AGENDA)
[DATE] at [TIME] at [SCHOOL] Primary School
COVID-19 EDITION

01   PRELIMINARIES

1.1  Apologies for absence

1.2 Declarations of interest
1.3 Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

1.4 Trust Board Feedback

1.5 Government Guidance

02 FOCUS: Safeguarding 
2.1 Safeguarding – COVID policy updates and SEN information report
2.2 Safeguarding the most vulnerable pupils
2.3 In-school provision and home education arrangements
2.4 Safeguarding staff

2.5 NQTs (if applicable)

2.6 Local arrangements
03    DETERMINATION OF CONFIDENTIALITY AND COMMUNICATION
3.1 Identify any items which should remain confidential to the Trustees and minuted separately          
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Summer Term 2020
(AGENDA)

[DATE] at [TIME] at [SCHOOL] Primary School
01   PRELIMINARIES

1.1  Apologies for absence

1.2 Declarations of interest

1.3 Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

1.4 Trust Board Feedback

	Guidance

	The Chair should have received a brief summary of the most recent Board Meeting or Committee meeting in order to feedback. Where a member of the Board is also on the Local Governance they will also be able to support this also. Any questions, queries or comments should be recorded in minutes but the Chair also has an opportunity to raise these at the termly Chair’s Forum meetings.

	Tips, including questions

	


1.5 Government guidance

	Guidance

	Please find a link here to the general government guidance on school governance.

	Tips, including questions

	


02 FOCUS: Safeguarding
2.1 Safeguarding – COVID policy updates and SEN information report

	Guidance

	The following updated guidance available here will be of use for Governors in relation to supporting their understanding of updates required to the Safeguarding Policy during COVID-19. Schools and Trusts should continue to have regard to the statutory guidance Keeping Children Safe in Education (KCSIE) as per funding agreement requirements however, given these unprecedented times some updates are necessary given the different ways of working compared to business as usual. 
In addition to this, the information required for the SEND Code of Practice 2014, Chapter 6 must include information which could also be affected by the current arrangements. Take a look at the tips to see which parts this might affect. 

	Tips, including questions

	It is likely that your child protection and safeguarding policies will not accurately reflect new arrangements in response to COVID-19. It is important that you review and revise your policies and keep them under review as circumstances continue to evolve. Believe Trust recommends that a COVID-19 annex/addendum that summaries any key COVID-19 related changes will be more effective that re-writing the whole policy. The Headteacher (or other suitable role e.g. Designated safeguarding lead, SENDCO) will need to discuss the changes made to the Safeguarding Policy and the SEND Information Report. These will need to be formally approved if Governors are satisfied that they are compliant with the Government guidance.

Among other things the annex/ addendum should reflect:

· any updated advice received from the local 3 safeguarding partners

· any updated advice received from local authorities regarding children with education, health and care (EHC) plans, the local authority designated officer and children’s social care, reporting mechanisms, referral thresholds and children in need

· what staff and volunteers should do if they have any concerns about a child

· the continued importance of all staff and volunteers acting and acting immediately on any safeguarding concerns

· DSL (and deputy) arrangements

· the continued importance for school and trust staff to work with and support children’s social workers and the local authority virtual school head (VSH) for looked-after and previously looked-after children

· peer on peer abuse - given the very different circumstances schools and trust are operating in a revised process may be required for managing any report of such abuse and supporting victims (the principles as set out in part 5 of KCSIE should continue to inform any revised approach)

· what staff and volunteers should do if they have concerns about a staff member or volunteer who may pose a safeguarding risk to children (the principles in part 4 of KCSIE will continue to support how a school or college responds to any such concerns)

· any arrangements to support children the school or trust are concerned about who do not meet the ‘vulnerable’ definition

· what arrangements are in place to keep children not physically attending the school especially online and how concerns about these children should be progressed

 Another thing to consider is the availability of Dedicated safeguarding Leads during this period. The optimal scenario for any school providing care for children is to have a trained DSL or deputy available on site. It is recognised this may not be possible, what other options have the school got in place? 

· a trained DSL or deputy from the school or trust can be available to be contacted via phone or online video - for example working from home?

· sharing trained DSLs or deputies with other schools across the trust (who should be available to be contacted via phone or online video)
Ask leaders to talk through the process. Also ask leaders the means by which all staff have received the latest updates. How can leaders be assured that staff have read it and understood it?
As detailed above some of ways of working identified in the SEND information report may need revising. The following points could be affected by COVID-19. Is this the case? If so, has the report been updated accordingly? What are the new arrangements? Are these satisfactory?
· arrangements for consulting parents of children with SEN and involving them in their child’s education e.g. the decision to educate in school or at home, partnership working re. work set 
· arrangements for consulting young people with SEN and involving them in their education e.g. expectations about work, especially that done at home
· arrangements for assessing and reviewing children and young people’s progress towards outcomes. This should include the opportunities available to work with parents and young people as part of this assessment and review e.g. arrangements if there are any annual reviews due 
· arrangements for supporting children and young people in moving between phases of education and in preparing for adulthood. As young people prepare for adulthood outcomes should reflect their ambitions, which could include higher education, employment, independent living and participation in society e.g. Year 6 pupils moving to secondary in September and similar 
· the approach to teaching children and young people with SEN e.g. how work for home is chosen 
· how adaptations are made to the curriculum and the learning environment of children and young people with SEN e.g. how work for home is adapted for individual needs 
· support for improving emotional and social development. This should include extra pastoral support arrangements for listening to the views of children and young people with SEN and measures to prevent bullying e.g. resources to explain coronavirus and manage anxiety 
· how the school involves other bodies, including health and social care bodies, local authority support services and voluntary sector organisations, in meeting children and young people’s SEN and supporting their families e.g. how health and social care might be supporting if appropriate 
The school will need to upload these to the website once they have been formally approved.




2.2 Safeguarding the most vulnerable pupils
	Guidance

	The school should remain open to the most vulnerable pupils, as these will have been identified. Where this is the case the school will benefit from daily communication with the child/ren and families. Pupil ‘vulnerabililty’ can take many forms, this might be linked to a special educational need (e.g. a physical disability requiring an EHC Plan) or perhaps safeguarding concerns linked to home circumstances.  Whilst there will be many of these pupils in school, there will also be many that are not. 
The following guidance, available here will be useful to support your understanding.

	Tips, including questions

	Many of our young children are at risk during this period and it’s important to understand that some of these pupils may become ‘new’ to the vulnerable groups due to COVID-19, e.g. increased risk of domestic violence during lockdown, financial difficulties etc. It is important for school leaders to provide an overview of the current situation, consider the following questions/information:
How does the school identify ‘vulnerable’ pupils? How many of these pupils are in school?
How many of these pupils are vulnerable due to special needs and/or wider safeguarding (e.g. social care involvement)?

If a pupil with an EHC Plan is not in school currently, how does the school liaise and keep up to date with external agencies, e.g. physiotherapists that may still work with the pupil?

If a pupil with wider safeguarding concerns is not in school, how do teachers/leaders stay in contact with these pupils/families? Talk through the process.

Are pupils risk assessed/categorised in accordance with risk? Can an anonymised example be shared?

Are there any families/children that the school is struggling to contact? What are they doing about this? How are staff reinforcing messages?
Do Safe and Well checks take place? What do they look like?

What is the regularity and level of communication with the Local Authority like?

How are safeguarding records updated to reflect processes?

Have there been any concerns raised during this period? How are they being followed up? Is this timely, proportionate etc?
How is the school mitigating risks posed by increased unsupervised online activity?

 


2.3 In-school provision, home education arrangements and arrangements for FSM
	Guidance

	Whilst in-school provision looks very different from usual, there will still be lots of exciting things happening within schools. In addition to this school leaders and teaching staff are working exceptionally hard to support home-learning. It is important for Governors to understand what the in-school and on-line schools look like. There are lots of resources available to support this process, your school leaders will discuss which ones they have used and made parents aware of.
In addition this it is important to take the opportunity to discuss school provision for pupils in receipt of FSM. The following guidance, available here will be of use in order to inform you what schools should be doing/providing.

	Tips, including questions

	Remember the in-school provision needs to reflect guidance on aspects such as social distancing, cleanliness etc. The guidance here may support the Governing Body’s understanding of these areas. Governors will need to be assured that this is taking place and that arrangements follow guidance.
In addition to this Governors will need to understand what pupils on-line experience of school is. 
Consider questions such as:

What kind of work is being set? 
What are the expectations on teachers? Is this consistent?

What guidance is there to support teachers?
How parents are kept informed of latest DfE initiatives and guidance?

How is the school promoting aspects such as ‘keeping safe online’?

Has the school received any feedback from parents/pupils/other stakeholders?
Is the school using the national voucher scheme?

How do school leaders know if parents/pupils are receiving their FSM entitlement?

Does the school support pupils/families that may are following government isolation guidelines?

Have there been/Are there any additional costs that the school has/may incur as part of the FSM provision? Can this be claimed back?


2.4 Safeguarding staff

	Guidance

	Let’s not forget staff here, including our senior leaders. Staff across the school will be experiencing their own difficulties/challenges – e.g. anxiety, financial, managing childcare etc. 

	Tips, including questions

	How is the school supporting staff in school? 

Do staff have right PPE? 
For those undertaking Safe and Well checks have the necessary risk assessments been conducted?

How are staff members classed as vulnerable themselves and/or living with vulnerable family members being supported?

What about staff that may not be in-school regularly, e.g. admin or middays? Who is checking on these? 


2.5  NQTS (if applicable)
	Guidance

	Headteachers and appropriate bodies should continue to judge whether a NQT has met the Teachers’ Standards upon completion of the induction period, which for most, will be the end of the academic year. Further guidance is available here.
If there are concerns that a NQT has not achieved the standards by the end of their induction period, it is strongly encourage headteachers and appropriate bodies exercise their discretion to recommend an extension, allowing the NQT further time and opportunity to demonstrate their ability to meet the standards.



	Tips, including questions

	Does the school currently have any NQTs? Does the extension period need to be applied or are leaders satisfied that the individual will complete the year successfully.




2.6  Local arrangements
	Guidance

	It is important for Governors to have an understanding of communication levels with the Local Authority, therefore if a school has received any specific instruction from the LA it is important to make the Governors aware.

	Tips, including questions

	An example of an area the Governors may wish to explore here is the plans their school has if they are unable to remain open for identified pupils. What is the back-up?


03 DETERMINATION OF CONFIDENTIALITY AND COMMUNICATION

3.1 Identify any items which should remain confidential and minuted separately          

